BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

December 20, 2005

The Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday, December 20, 2005 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.



Anthony R. Schena



Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 

Chairman Tavares announced that the Board members were wearing jeans to donate to the Jeans for Charity fund.  Chairman Tavares stated that although Vice Chairman Malaguti was ill that evening, he had given his check to him. Chairman Tavares also stated that the Chairman of the Finance Committee had also given her donation that evening.
Moment of Silence – On behalf of the Board, Chairman Tavares asked for a moment of silence in memory of Frank Mazzilli a long time Selectman from Carver.  Sympathy was extended to his family.  

Town Manager’s Report
Donation – Mr. Sylvia informed the Board that that a local family donated $100 to the Fire Department in the memory of Brian Raleigh, the young boy who died in Great South Pond last month.  

The accompanying note read, “the enclosed check, in memory of Brian Raleigh, is a donation to the Plymouth Fire Department dive team. To watch these men work seemingly endless hours, to see the weary faces and caring ways was inspiring”.  As you are aware, the Fire Chief has reported that this extended incident was a multi-disciplined event involving fire, police, state police, environmental police, coast guard, the harbormaster, and the Salvation Army volunteer canteen service.  

Tax Rate – Mr. Sylvia informed the Board that the tax rate for all classes for FY06 has been set by the Department of Revenue $9.88 cents per thousand.  He thanked the Department of Finance for their hard work and diligence in submitting the material, so the tax rate could be set in a timely fashion.   

Retirement – Captain John Furtado retired from the Plymouth Fire Department this Saturday after more than 30 years in the department. His last assignment was as a shift commander at Station One.  We thank him for his years of dedicated service.  

Thank You – Mr. Sylvia thanked all town employees for their hard work this year and wished their families a happy and safe holiday season.

LICENSES 

Vehicle for Hire Operator (Renewal)

Gerry McGinty

28 Surrey Lane

Bourne

Habilitation Assistance

Vehicle for Hire (Renewals)

Patriot Transportation

227 Standish Ave.

Michelle Cushman, Mgr.

· One Vehicle for Hire Business Permit:      Taxi/Livery

· Applying for three Vehicle for Hire  renewals (2 Taxi, 1 Livery)

All vehicles have been inspected

· Applying for three Vehicle for Hire Operator Licenses 

Issuance of the operator’s licenses is subject to the background check and driving records.

Timothy Cushman

Michelle Cushman

Robert Joslin

AA Supreme

1687 State Road

Karen and Paul Spano

· One Vehicle for Hire Business Permit:
Livery

· Applying for two Vehicle for Hire renewals (Livery)

Vehicles have been inspected

Bettyann’s Tours

25 President’s Lane

Elizabeth Archambault

· One Vehicle for Hire Business Permit:
Livery

· Applying for one Vehicle for Hire renewal (Livery)

Vehicle has been inspected

· Applying for one Vehicle for Hire Operator License

Issuance of the operator’s license is subject to the background check and driving record

Shoreline Transportation

18 Barquentine Drive

Carrie Cheffro

· One Vehicle for Hire Business Permit:
Livery

· Applying for one Vehicle for Hire renewal (Livery)

Vehicle has been inspected

· Applying for one Vehicle for Hire Operator License

Issuance of the Operator’s license is subject to the background check and driving record

Selectman Schena moved to approve all the above renewals and Selectman Loewenberg seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Change of Manager (Liquor)

PAJWY, LLC d/b/a Plymouth Sports Dome, is requesting a Change of Manager from Jason Tassinari to Kathryn E. Healey.

Background check shows no basis for denial.

Plymouth Restaurant Group d/b/a British Beer Company, 6 Middle Street is requesting a Change of Manager from Russell Harry Gnong to Richard McSheffrey.

Background check shows no basis for denial.

Manomet Liquor, 2291 State Road is requesting a Change of Manager from Robert Lively to Edward O’Donnell.

Background check shows no basis for denial.

Selectman Schena moved to approve the above change of managers and Selectman Loewenberg seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Minutes – The Board approved the minutes of December 13, 2005 on a motion from Selectman Schena and a second from Selectman Loewenberg. Voted 4-0 approved.
Warrant – The Board opened the warrant for the 2006 Spring Special Town Meeting effective Tuesday, January 3, 2006.  The 2006 Spring Special Town Meeting will be held beginning on Saturday, May 20, 2006.  The warrant will be closed on Friday, February 3, 2006 at 4:00 p.m.
Deed Acceptances – The Board approved and signed two deed acceptances. The first one was for Ashley 

Holmes Property (voted on at the FATM 2003 and purchased by the town thereafter).  The second was for the Joslin Diabetes Property (voted at the FATM 2005 and purchased thereafter.)
Conservation Restriction – The Board signed a conservation restriction for the Joslin Property (a CPC acquisition from FATM 05) that had been reviewed and approved by the CPC, Town Counsel, the Wildlands Trust and the EOEA.

COMMITTEE INTERVIEWS

· Cedarville Steering Committee – The Board interviewed Mr. Anthony Shepherd for the position on the Cedarville Steering Committee.  Mr. Joyce, town meeting member, responded that he had not seen the opening in the newspaper and would like to be considered for the position.  The Board interviewed Mr. Joyce as well.  Another member in the audience responded that she hadn’t seen the posting either.  Chairman Tavares asked if there were any objections by the Board to postpone the appointment for another meeting and re-advertise.  The Board had no objections.  
· Tidal Beaches Advisory Committee – The Board interviewed and appointed Ms. Irene Caldwell to the Tidal Beaches Advisory Committee for the naturalist position on a motion from Selectman Schena and a second from Selectman Loewenberg. Voted 4-0 approved.
OLD COLONY PLANNING COUNCIL – PREDISASTER MITIGATION PLAN
Mr. Sylvia explained that that staff had been working with the Old Colony Planning Council on a Pre-disaster Mitigation Plan.  He explained that the presentation would be performed by Mr. Pat Ciaramella and Mr. James Watson.  
Mr. Ciaramella and Mr. Watson explained that the OCPC had done a lot of research in order to present this plan to the Board for review and ultimate adoption.  He thanked the Planning Department and Conservation Departments for their assistance.  They explained that the purpose of the study was to identify actions which could be taken before a major storm or other natural hazard, in order to limit damages.  Additionally, this plan would make the community eligible for future grants and funding.  Mr. Watson pointed out flood zones and hazard areas for our many critical facilities in the Town.  He stated that not only flood zones were researched but fire zones, coastal zones, windstorm areas, shoreline changes and dams in the Town. 
His recommendation was to develop a local flood and dam mitigation program along with other DPW plans presently being implemented by the Town. He stated that the recommendation from Mr. Hartmann and Ms. Harrington was for the Board to adopt this plan.  Selectman Schena moved to adopt this plan and Selectman Loewenberg seconded.  Voted 4-0 to adopt.
40B DEVELOPMENT DISCUSSION

Selectman Loewenberg explained that there was a bill proposing several changes to the Chapter 40B law.   She felt that the Board should consider supporting it and asked Mr. Hartmann to prepare a memo on the differences and benefits of the changes.  She explained that she reviewed the changes and felt it would be a good thing for the Town.  She explained that the current Chapter 40B law was stacked in favor of the applicants and not the Towns in the State.
After a brief discussion, Selectman Loewenberg moved that the Board support the proposed amendments created by the bill and write an appropriate letter in support to the appropriate individuals.  Selectman Schena seconded the motion.  Voted 4-0 in favor of support.
OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Executive Session – Selectman Schena moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, Paragraph 3 – collective bargaining and litigation.  SelectmanLoewenberg seconded.  Voted 4-0 by roll call Quintal-yes, Loewenberg-yes, Schena-yes, and Tavares-yes.

Chairman Tavares wished everyone a happy holiday season.
Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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